
        January 5, 2021 

1
st
 Day of January Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Road & Bridge Building, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

The Commission welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer with the Pledge 

being said by all. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with East 

District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Western Missouri Correctional Facility was discussed with a meeting to be held between elected officials in 

DeKalb County and representatives from DOC as well as elected officials from the state. The date of the 

meeting is to be determined later this week. 

 

Sheriff Keesaman and Chief Deputy Neill met with the Commission to discuss the office as well as upcoming 

training for staff as well as others who would need to attend. Also discussed was vehicles and equipment 

needed for 2021. Kasey also discussed his desire to hold a Citizen’s Academy this summer with citizens being 

able to apply to attend.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss brush letters, equipment needs for 

2021 and a tube on Fairmount Road. Bill advised bridge inspections with MODOT was going slow but good.  

 

The calendar was set for 2021. 

 

Due to an issue with a bidder on Big Iron the vehicle that was up for bid will be placed once again on their 

site for sale.  

 

The Commission discussed the boards they would be a member of and their duties concerning these boards. 

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen will sit on the zoning boards for Grand River & Colfax Township, 

MU Extension, TIF and TAC. West District Commissioner, Kyle White will remain on the zoning board for 

Washington, Tri-County Health and Region D. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll will remain on Region 

D and DDRJ (Daviess/DeKalb Regional Jail) will attend other meetings as needed.  

 

The Commission discussed the need for a full time maintenance person to help the current janitor take care of 

the building as well as other duties to be determined. More information will be gathered during the budget 

process. 

 

Bids were presented on project concerning 911 Tower. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the 

motion to accept the bid from Steve Sommers, dba A2Z Construction for the building for $8,300.00. West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor, Carroll, aye, White, aye and Owen, aye. 

Motion carried. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll then made the motion to accept the bid from Eric Zug 

for the electrical work on the 911 tower with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. 

All in favor, White, aye, Carroll, aye and Owen aye. Motion carried. 

  

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

January 12, 2021 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 


